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July   11        
Breakfast Club Meeting at Ingrid’s Kitchen 9:00 am and after 
the meeting we will take a scenic drive and end up at Pop’s  
Soda Ranch in Arcadia 
 
August 8      
Breakfast Club Meeting at Ingrid’s Kitchen 9:00 am 
 
September 12  
Breakfast Club Meeting at Ingrid’s Kitchen 9:00 am 

Club Meetings Have Resumed                                      
July 11th 

We meet the 2nd Saturday of every month                 
9:00 am                                                                                                    

Ingrid’s Kitchen                                                                                
3701 N. Youngs Blvd  

                                                                                                      

Board Meetings Have Resumed                                                      
July 13th 

The Monday following the general meeting   
Southern Wings Aircraft  
6701 N. Rockwell Avenue 

6:00 pm for dinner with meeting starting at 6:30 

Club Meeting Schedule 

The purpose of our Club is to promote the preservation, 

restoration, and enjoyment of all Ford Motor Company   

vehicles that were manufactured between 1932 and 1953 

including Ford, Lincoln, Mercury, commercial vehicles,   

tractors, and other Ford powered vehicles built around the 

world utilizing the 4, 6, 8, and 12 cylinder engines produced 

by Ford Motor Company.  

Attend one of our club meeting and decide for yourself if 

we are for you. We invite you to join our chapter and      

explore The Early Ford V-8 Club. Dues are $30.00 a year.                                     

You do not need to own a car to become a member.                                                                                     

Our application is located at the back of this newsletter   

and on our webpage, www.earlyfordv8okc.com                                            

 Note- When you join the OKC Regional group, you will  also 

need to join the National Early Ford V-8 Club of America.  

Upcoming Club Events Our Club’s Purpose 

http://www.earlyfordv8okc.com
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   We did it! We had our third club meeting of the year! 

It was great to see everyone that was able to be there! 

The meeting room had tables blocked off so that we 

would practice safe social distancing. The buffet was also gone, so 

we all had to order from their menu. Charley Finsel had his "new" 

1951 Ford out on its maiden voyage. Also, our new club member 

Charles Baker attended, along with his red 1937 Tudor Ford. There 

were seventeen meeting attendees. Helen Locke won our 50/50 

drawing. We will have our next meeting on Saturday, July 11th. 

Afterwards, Randy and Beth will lead us on a scenic drive that will 

end at POP'S SODA RANCH in Arcadia. 

   We now have a current club roster. They were handed out at the 

June meeting and we will have them available at the July meeting. 

Also, we have mailed some to our not so frequent meeting 

attendees.  

   I noticed that some of our club members are not listed in the 

National Club Roster. The club’s By-Laws required that all regional 

members of our club must also be a member of the Early Ford V-8 

Club of America. More information is available in another article in 

this newsletter.  

   Even though the National Membership Drive for 2020 was called 

off because of Covid-19, doesn't mean that we should stop looking 

for potential new club members. We have a Facebook page, a Web 

page, and also an email address where people can find out more 

about us. You have all that information on the club’s business cards 

that you keep hidden away somewhere. Find them! Put them in 

your wallet or purse so that you have them available! Be proud of 

your cars and of our club! People like to see shiny old cars. Maybe 

they have one at home and just don't know about our club. When 

you run out of those little cards, don't worry. We have more 

waiting for you.  

Have a GREAT JULY 4th! See you at our next club meeting. 

Thanks, Earl 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Board Meeting was called to order at 6:30 
after having pizza for dinner. 

Kaye Sage gave the Treasurer’s Report. The club 
is in good standing. She requested a Petty Cash account. It 
was voted on and approved by the board. 

Discussion on the Rosters Earl and Marguerite had printed 
and how to get them to those members not at the 
meeting. It was decided to mail them to those that receive 
the Flathead Times by mail and give the rest to those attend-
ing the next meeting. 

Earl informed us the Alamosa National Meet has been can-
celled. 

Drive Your Ford Day is Saturday, June 20, and there is a car 
show/airshow in Chickasha, just a suggestion. 

Earl noticed some of our club members were not members 
of the National Club. That is a requirement for insurance to 
be effective. A reminder will be in the next newsletter. 

Discussion on insurance for club officers and it was voted to 
purchase it. 

Future drives were discussed. Pops will be the destination in 
July after the meeting at Ingrid’s.    

 Randy Plant, Parliamentarian 

 

I will have the Oklahoma City Early V-8 Ford 

Membership Rosters and our club’s business 

cards available at the July 11th meeting.                

Oklahoma is starting to cautiously open back up, but now is 

not the time to let up your guard. Keep washing your hands 

and keeping your distance from the people around you.  

Remember to send me any pictures you took of your car and 

you from “Drive Your V-8 Ford Day”. I would love to put 

them into the newsletter to share with the club.  

Charlie Finsel used his “Shelter in Place” time to get his 1951 

Ford running. He drove it to the June meeting. It is pretty 

sharp!  

 

President's Letter by Earl Claybaugh 

Notes from the Editor 

Parliamentarian Report by Randy Plant 

Charlie Finsel’s 1951 Ford. It made it’s maiden 

voyage to the June Club Meeting.  
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Local / Regional / National / Events   

 

Coffee & Cars  First Saturday of every month— 8:00am Chisholm Creek Center at 1344 W. Memorial  Note new location 

 
Yukon   Yukon Nights Cruise In the 3rd Saturday of each month  Plaza at Stone Mill, 2121 S. Yukon Parkway                                                                                  
  6:00 pm to 9:00 pm                                                                                          
 
Drive In Drive In for donuts at Oney’s Shop on the last Saturday of every month.  8:00 am to 11:00                                                      
  The shop is located just south of his house, 10021 North Sooner Road. Come by for coffee & donuts 
 
July 11 Club Meeting at Ingrid’s 9:00 am 3701 N. Youngs Blvd. We will have a scenic drive after the meeting and  
  end at Pop’s Soda Ranch in Arcadia 
 
Sept. 21-24 2020 Western National Meet in Alamosa, Colorado. Officially Canceled      

August 11 Club Meeting at Ingrid’s 9:00 am 3701 N. Youngs Blvd. 

October 1-3 Pate Swap Meet originally scheduled for April 30th 

 

Contact Us 
Mailing Address:      
   Earl & Marguerite Claybaugh     
   201 Richland RD SW           
   Piedmont, Ok 73078                                              
 
Phone:    
   405-834-1628  
       
Email:    
   okcearlyfordv8@yahoo.com 
 
Webpage:  
   www.earlyfordv8okc.com  
  
Facebook: 
   Early Ford V8 Club-Oklahoma City Regional Group #64 
 

2020 Club Officers & Board Members 

President  

Earl Claybaugh    405-820-5896                                                                  
earlclaybaugh@yahoo.com      

Vice President           

Phil Wolfenbarger     405-210-5198                                   
philwolfenbarger@cox.net 

Treasurer           

   Kaye Sage       405-684-1564 

Parliamentarian           

   Randy Plant     405-826-1477 

Directors                            

Denver Woolsey       405-627-2449                  
Fred Selensky    405-550-6503                        
George Collis    405-567-9543                                       
Roy Strom       405-447-7927 

Newsletter Editor          

Earl & Marguerite Claybaugh 405-834-1628               
mclaybaugh@yahoo.com 

Website                           
   Marguerite Claybaugh             405-834-1628  
   mclaybaugh@yahoo.com 

The New Club Directories are 
available at the July 11th 

Meeting 

mailto:mailtookcearlyfordv8@yahoo.com
http://www.earlyfordv8okc.com
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Early Ford V-8 National Club Membership 

Are you a member of the Early Ford V-8 National Club?       

Not Sure? You should have a membership card that has the 

current year, your name, and member I.D. number. If you  

receive the V-8 Times magazine, then you probably are a 

member. The yearly membership card comes with this     

magazine, and so does the reminder when your membership 

is expiring. In order to belong to our local club you are re-

quired to belong to the National Club, according to the club’s 

By-Laws. The National Club provides any assistance our club 

may need, including insurance for any gatherings, meetings, 

or events that we may have. A National Club application is 

attached to our newsletter. If you have any questions regard-

ing your National Club status you can call or email Corner-

stone Registration, LTD. Their information is on the applica-

tion. 

 

 

 

 

 

This 1957 Mercury Montclair is an Excellent Original Car from New 

Mexico. It is rust-free with the original, well-maintained 312 ci V-8 

and brand new tires!  

Due to the cancellation of the Eastern National Meet in Morgan-

town, PA in June, RG 36’s raffle of a 1957 Mercury Montclair has 

moved to the Early Ford V-8 Museum. Proceeds from the raffle will 

still benefit the Museum, but now the Museum will run the raffle. 

Tickets already sold have been entered into the drawing. Tickets are 

$10 each, 6 for $50 and 15 for $100.  

To purchase tickets by credit card, call 260-927-8022, or send a 

check payable to the Early Ford V-8 Museum, P.O. Box 284, Auburn, 

IN 46706.  

Enclose a self-addressed stamped envelope if you want the stubs 

sent to you. The drawing date has been moved to Sept. 5, 2020.  

Please keep Dedra, Frances, George, and Yvonne in your 
thoughts and prayers. Dedra Pruegert fell in June while 
riding her bike and fractured her hip. Last June 18th, 
Frances Oney had her knee replacement. In May 
George Collis fractured his right femur while helping 
birth a calf. Momma cow did not want his help and 
showed him how she felt. Charlie Collis said momma 
and calf are doing fine, George not so much. Yvonne 
Woolsey has her dialysis treatments three times a week 
now.  
Praying that they have a speedy recovery. 
 
Stay safe and stay well,                           
Beth Plant, RN              

                                                                                                                  

Click the logo above to be taken to the Museum’s 

Wishlist. 

In Touch with Members                    

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/2HACDNMNNEDTG?ref_=wl_share
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The following is from the Ford Tool Times. This article (and more to come), was sent to help raise awareness of the 

NAFTCO - National Ford Tool Collectors Club.                                                                                    

The NAFTCO was established in 1998. Membership is only $15 a year!  

Contact the National Ford Tool Collectors (NAFTCO) for more Info at http://fordtoolcollector.org/ or email Steve Thompson 

at ste51th@gmail.com  or Frank Scheidt at 40ford@frontiernet.net  

http://fordtoolcollector.org/
mailto:ste51th@gmail.com
mailto:40ford@frontiernet.net
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The Glovebox / Ladies Section 
 
 
 
Beth Plant submitted the following article and I thought 
what better time to put it to print as the 4th of July!  
     

Frank Sinatra considered 
Kate Smith the best singer 
of her time, and said that 
when he and a million 
other guys first heard her 
sing God Bless America on 
the radio, they all pre-
tended to have dust in 
their eyes as they wiped 
away a tear or two.     
     But the next time you 
hear the song you should 
know the story behind it; 
Here are the facts:  The 
time was 1940. America 
was still in a  terrible  eco-
nomic depression. Hitler 
was taking over Europe 
and Americans were 
afraid we'd have to go to 

war. It was a time of hardship and worry for most Americans.    
    This was the era before television when radio shows were HUGE 
and American families sat around their radios in the evenings, lis-
tening to their favorite entertainers and no entertainer of that era 
was bigger than Kate Smith.    
    Kate WAS large; “plus” size as we now say and the popular 
phrase still used today is in deference to her; "It ain't over till the 
fat lady sings."    
    Kate Smith might not have made it big in the age of TV but with 
her voice coming over the radio, she was the biggest star of her 
time.     
     Kate was also patriotic. It hurt her to see Americans so de-
pressed and afraid of what the next day would bring (sound famil-
iar?). She had hope for America and faith in her fellow Ameri-
cans. Kate wanted to do something to cheer them up, so she went 
to the famous American song-writer Irving Berlin, who also wrote 
White Christmas, and asked him to write a song that would make 
Americans feel good again about their country. When she de-
scribed what she was looking for, he said he had just the song for 
her. He went to his files and dusted off a song that he had written, 
but never published, 22 years before - in 1917. He gave it to her 
and she worked on it with her studio orchestra. She and Irving 
Berlin were not sure how the song would be received by the pub-
lic, but both agreed they would not take any profits from God 
Bless America. Any profits would go to the Boy Scouts of Ameri-
ca. Over the years, the Boy Scouts has received millions of dollars 
in royalties from this song.     
     Kate Smith, in her radio studio with the orchestra and an audi-
ence, she introduces the new song for the very first time and 
starts singing. To this day, God Bless America stirs our patriotic 
feelings and pride in our country.  
    Back in 1940, when Kate Smith went looking for a song to raise 

the spirits of her fellow Americans, I doubt whether she realized 
just how successful the results would be during those years of 
hardship and worry... and for many generations of Americans to 
follow.    
     Now that you know the story of the song, I hope you will enjoy 
God Bless America even more the next time you hear it sung. 
 
Kate Elizabeth Smith was born on May 1, 1907 and passed away 
June 17, 1986 at the age of 79. 
 

God Bless America 
Written by Irving Berlin 

 
[Spoken Introduction:] 

"While the storm clouds gather far across the sea 
Let us swear allegiance to a land that's free 

Let us all be grateful for a land so fair 
As we raise our voices in a solemn prayer.  

 
[Song:] 

God bless America 
Land that I love 

Stand beside her and guide her 
Thru the night with a light from above 

 
From the mountains, to the prairies 

To the oceans white with foam 
God bless America 

My home, sweet home 
God bless America 

My home, sweet home 

Birthdays  

July 19  Roy Strom 
July 22 Earlene Parr 
July 29  Charles Baker 
July 31 Charlie Collis 
   

   And                        
Anniversaries  
July 13 Earl & Marguerite Claybaugh 
July 13  Matt & Dara Oney 
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The following article was taken from About Henry Ford Essays written by past member, Joe Freeh    
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Alexander Y. Malcomson (June 7, 1865 – August 
1, 1923)  was a coal dealer from Detroit, Michigan 
who bankrolled Henry Ford's first successful foray 
into automobile manufacturing: the Ford Motor  

 

John Simpson Gray (October 5, 1841 – July 6, 1906) 

was a candy maker, business man, and banker 

from Detroit. He was also an original investor in (and 

the first president of) the Ford Motor Company.  

 

John Francis Dodge (October 25, 1864 – January 14, 1920)                                      

Horace Elgin Dodge (May 17, 1868 – December 10, 1920)  

Henry Ford to offer the Dodge brothers 50 shares each in his new Ford Motor Company 

in 1903, a deal that was sweetened with another 1,000 shares apiece in 1908, on the 

condition that the brothers equip their plant to build Ford engines. Almost immediately, 

the Dodge brothers found themselves the world's largest suppliers of automotive parts. 

In 1910, they built a huge new factory on 24 acres in Hamtramck, Michigan. They were 

also named to seats on Ford's board of directors. Yet when Ford, as the company's larg-

est shareholder, declared in 1914 that all company profits would be earmarked for ex-

panding the River Rouge plant, the brothers--both of whom were clearly prone to an-

ger; John once threatened a Detroit saloonkeeper at gunpoint--demanded their release 

from Ford. Henry did so, paying them a mind-blowing $25 million.  

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Detroit
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ford_Motor_Company
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OK 

73141 

      

  

CLASSIFIED ADS   

Ad Space Available 

Place your ad here! 

2201 North Westminster Road     Oklahoma City, 

 
Support the 

OKC Early Ford 
V-8 Club                

and advertise 
your business   

in our               
Newsletter. 

Please        

support our               

advertisers 

that help    

support us! 

Honey Bee Donuts    

4431 SE 29th St              

Del City                                                                 

405-677-3870 

This ad is from the 

Northern Illinois 

Club, Region #8 

The Flathead Times is published 

monthly by Oklahoma City Re-

gional Group #64. Other Early 

Ford V-8 Regional Newsletters 

have our permission to use ma-

terial from the Flathead Times, 

provided that the Flathead Times 

is credited as the source. 

The Early Ford V-8 Mu-

seum has an eBay Store.  

This can be found at:                                                                  

www.ebay.com/str/

fordv8foundation 

 

********** 

 

The Foundation has an 

online Ford Store. This 

site lists the many items 

they have for sale.  

http://

fordv8foundation.org/

store.html 

https://www.ebay.com/str/fordv8foundation
https://www.ebay.com/str/fordv8foundation
http://fordv8foundation.org/store.html
http://fordv8foundation.org/store.html
http://fordv8foundation.org/store.html
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Date _________________ 

 
Name _____________________________________   Birth date (Month/Day)____________________ 
 
Spouse/Partner Name_________________________ Birth date (Month/Day)____________________ 
 
Wedding Anniversary (Month/Day)_________________ 
 
Mailing Address__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City________________________________ State ______________________ Zip Code _______________________ 
 
Phone (home) _______________________ Phone (cell)_________________ Partner's Phone (cell)_________________  
 
Email Address:   __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Email partner's Address:   __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
List your early V-8 automobiles: 
 
       Year          /      Make      /                         Model                                                 /                Condition 
 
1: _______/___________/_______________________________________/_________________________________ 
 
 
2: _______/___________/_______________________________________/_________________________________ 
 
 
3: _______/___________/_______________________________________/_________________________________ 
 
 
4: _______/___________/_______________________________________/_________________________________ 
 
 
5: _______/___________/_______________________________________/_________________________________ 
 
 

The Oklahoma City Regional Group is part of the Early Ford V8 Club of America.  Ownership of Ford product 
of 1932 – 1953 is not required for membership.  In accordance with local and national by-laws, members of 
the regional group must also maintain membership in the national club.  There is a separate online               
application available at:    http://www.earlyfordv8.org/ 
 
Dues for the Oklahoma City Regional Group are $30 a year 
Make check payable to OKC Early Ford V8 Club. 
Mail check and this completed application to: 
Kaye Sage 
PO Box 130 
Bethany, OK  73008 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION / MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 
EARLY FORD V8 CLUB OF AMERICA 
Oklahoma City Regional Group 64 


